Final Minutes

Frederick County Electoral Board November 3, 2020 Presidential Election Canvass Wednesday, November 4, 2020

The Frederick County Electoral Board met on November 4, 2020 to begin Presidential Election Canvass. The meeting was called to order at twelve o'clock, noon by Chairman Marie Straub for ascertaining election results and Provisional ballot review.

Those in attendance were Chairman Marie Straub, Vice-Chairman Craig Lambert, Secretary Tom Reed, and Registrar Rich Venskoske. Mary Strenko was a guest observer.

The number two (2) envelopes were opened for each precinct with board review of the Statement of Results. The tapes and individual reports were reviewed and confirmed or corrected.

It was determined that one-hundred-thirty-four (134) Provisional ballots were submitted on Election day and another two-hundred-twenty-five (225) were received prior to Election day. Each would require additional time to determine acceptability. A motion from the Secretary to adjourn and reconvene Provisional ballot review on Friday, November 6, 2020, at 2:00 pm, allowing more time for Central Absentee Precinct (CAP) to finish processing mailed ballots coming in after Election day, and by noon on Friday the 6th. The Vice-Chairman seconded.

At 6:00 pm, on Motion from Vice-Chairman and seconded by the Secretary the first session of Presidential Canvass for November 3, 2020 election adjourned until Friday afternoon, November 6, 2020 two o'clock.

Tom Reed, Secretary

Movie F. Show Chairman

Vice-Chairman

V ON T CEASecretary

2/22/20 Da

Final Minutes Frederick County electoral Board November 3, 2020 Presidential Election Canvass Friday, November 6, 2020

On motion from the Chairman the second session of November 3, 2020 Election Canvass was called to order at 2:00 pm. Provisional ballot from the satellite office at Sunnyside and the Registrar's office were opened and reviewed for validity.

Those in attendance were Chairman Marie Straub, Vice-Chairman Craig Lambert, Secretary Tom Reed, and Registrar Rich Venskoske. Mary Strenko was a guest observer.

Of the two-hundred-twenty-five (225) Provisional ballots collected from Early Voting, it was determined that two-hundred-fifteen (215) ballots were approved for processing and would be counted by hand.

It was also determined that ten (10) ballots were rejected and would not be counted.

On motion from the Vice-Chairman and seconded by the Secretary, a motion was made to reconvene on Saturday at 2:00 pm to conclude Provisional ballot review.

Tom Reed, Secretary

nave Blad Chairman

Vice-Chairman

_Secretary

_Date

Final Minutes

Frederick county Electoral Board November 3, 2020 Presidential Election canvass Saturday, November 7, 2020

Chairman Straub called the third session of the November 3, 2020 Election Canvass to order at two o'clock. The counting of provisional ballots continued from the twenty-one local precincts.

Those in attendance were Chairman Marie Straub, Vice-Chairman Craig Lambert, Secretary Tom Reed, and Registrar Rich Venskoske. Mary Strenko was a guest observer.

Each of the precincts individual Provisional ballots were considered with a total of one-hundred-thirty-four (134). Eight Provisional ballots were rejected for a total of eighteen (18) rejected ballots, from Early Voting and Election Day.

A total of three-hundred-fifty-nine (359) Provisional Ballots had been reviewed with three-hundred-forty-one (341) accepted for processing and to be hand counted.

On motion from the Secretary, and seconded by the Vice-Chairman the Board agreed to reconvene at 3:00 on Sunday to complete Presidential Election Canvass with Statement of Results from the Satellite office, Registrar office and CAP.

Tom Reed, Secretary

Marie F. Strank Chairman

Vice Chairman

Secretary

Date

Final Minutes

Frederick County Electoral Board November 3, 2020 Presidential Election Canvass Sunday, November 8, 2020

The board met at 3:00 pm to finalize and hand count all accepted Provisional ballots for the November 3, 2020 Election and prepare abstracts.

Those in attendance were Chairman Marie Straub, Vice-Chairman Craig Lambert, Secretary Tom Reed, and Registrar Richard Venskoske. Mary Strenko was a guest observer.

The Statement of Results from the Satellite Branch, Registrar's office and the two CAP processing totals were verified.

It was reported that 48,820 Frederick County voters cast ballots for 78.6% of registered voters.

Tom Reed, Secretary

Morie F. Shank Chairman

_Vice-Chairman

_Secretary

Date